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UK/NATIONAL UPDATES
Inter Faith Week 
Over 350 events are known to have taken place in last November’s Inter Faith Week  www.interfaithweek.org. Some were held to mark both Inter Faith Week and Mitzvah Day, reflecting an increasing emphasis on faith and social action. Other types of events included: film screenings; inter faith cricket; family faith trails; ‘inter faith talent contests’; short, ‘speed-dating’ style dialogues between people of different faiths and beliefs; multi faith music making and choirs; fairs and cultural events; charity fundraising events; exhibitions; arts and crafts themed events; classroom activities, and school visits and assemblies. The National Union of Students funded a range of campus projects and week-long programmes took place at a number of universities and colleges, including Liverpool and Leeds Trinity.  

A call for feedback on Inter Faith Week 2013 is included in the section on Calls for information, Competitions and Tenders below.
UN World Interfaith Harmony Week took place in the first week of February.  The Committee of IFN sent greetings and a number of inter faith and other bodies in the UK held events.   Details can be found at; 
http://worldinterfaithharmonyweek.com/events-calendar/?year2=2014.

Planning for Inter Faith Week 2014 

Inter Faith Week 2014 will run from Sunday 16 November until Saturday 22 November.  Resources and information can be found at www.interfaithweek.org   
Some are already planning for Inter Faith Week 2014!  For example, Kirklees Faiths Forum is planning to run an inter faith ‘Dragons’ Den’ competition for secondary schools in Kirklees to coincide with the Week. Young people from secondary schools will be invited to write a business plan which has to be a community based project bringing people from different backgrounds together, to explore and share understanding of: faith, culture, diversity and community. Ideas will pitched by the school before ‘faith Dragons.’  

Scottish Inter Faith Week will take place from 23-30 November and has a theme this year of ‘Journeys’.  Further information from Interfaith Scotland: fhume@scottishinterfaithcouncil.org
Back to the top
Inter Faith Network website
The new Inter Faith Network website has been launched and can be viewed at www.interfaith.org.uk (as before).  There are a number of new features on the website such as a ‘local inter faith locator’, and a more detailed list of member bodies.  Working will be going on across the coming months to add new resources. 
Ashley Beck, who manages the IFN website and has been in charge of the update project, will be very pleased to receive feedback and suggestions at ashley.beck@interfaith.org.uk. 
Back to the top
Faith communities and flooding

Recent weeks have seen severe flooding in a number of areas of the UK.  Faith communities have been working to help those affected and the Church Urban Fund has launched an appeal to assist flood victims.  Some have travelled distances to assist, such as volunteer members of Khalsa Aid from Slough and Walsall who went to lend a hand in Somerset.  
Back to the top
Regional faith forums in England
The last two years have seen closure, due to funding difficulties, of regional faith forums in four former Government Regions of England:  East of England, East Midlands, North West, and Yorkshire and Humber. Faithnetsouthwest, the regional faith forum for the South West of England has announced that it too will cease operating on 31 March.  It will be holding a final event, entitled ‘Leaving a Legacy’, on 27 March in Taunton.  For further information, see the Diary Dates section.  Like the East of England Faiths Council, it has until recently run a very full programme of work, including support to local inter faith bodies.  Faiths Forum for London continues, on a staffed basis, to run a programme of work in Greater London.  Details about this can be seen at  http://www.faithsforum4london.org/. The North East Regional Faiths Network  http://www.nerfn.org/ , South East England Faiths Forum  http://www.se-faithforum.net/  and West Midlands Faiths Forum  http://www.wmfaithsforum.org.uk/
continue their work on a voluntary basis.  

Back to the top
Guidance on Transparency of Lobbying, Non-party Campaigning and Trade Union Administration Act 2014 

The Charity Commission has announced that it will update its guidance on charities, elections and referendums to explain the changes introduced by the Transparency of Lobbying, Non-party Campaigning and Trade Union Administration Act 2014 (which received Royal Assent at the end of January. 
The Lobbying Act changes the rules for non-party campaigners in the run up to elections. The Electoral Commission has already published an update on the changes the Act makes to the rules on non-party campaigning (campaigning by individuals or organisations not themselves standing for election). A copy of the update is available at http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0009/165177/npc-update-1.pdf.  The changes in the Act will apply from 19 September 2014. 

The Charity Commission has said that it will “coordinate its guidance and work closely with the Electoral Commission, which is preparing guidance for all organisations affected by the legislation”. It is encouraging charities to sign up for the campaigner updates that the Electoral Commission will be publishing over the coming months.  A copy of the Charity Commission’s press release is at http://www.charitycommission.gov.uk/news/charity-regulator-will-update-guidance-to-reflect-changes-introduced-by-lobbying-act/. 

Back to the top
Appeal ruling on Catholic adoption agency 

A Glasgow-based adoption Agency run by the Catholic Church in Scotland has won an appeal against a decision to strip it of its charitable status.  The Office of the Scottish Charity Regulator reviewed the practices of the charity in January last year, after a complaint from the National Secular Society and, in a report, found it was breaking the Equality Act 2010.  St Margaret's Children and Family Care Society had been told by the Scottish Charity regulator it was to lose its status over its refusal to place children with same-sex couples.  This decision has now been overturned by the Scottish Charity Appeals Panel (SCAP).  A copy of the decision can be found on the SCAP website at http://www.scap.gov.uk/appeal/register.html.

Back to the top
Civil Partnership update

Marriage and Civil Partnership (Scotland) Bill

Stage 3 of the Marriage and Civil Partnership (Scotland) Bill was debated on 4 February and the Scottish Parliament voted overwhelmingly to pass the bill.  Information about the Marriage and Civil Partnership (Scotland) Bill can be found online at http://www.scottish.parliament.uk/parliamentarybusiness/CurrentCommittees/63773.aspx.  As noted in the December issue of the e-bulletin, it is understood that religious bodies would ‘opt in’ to perform same sex marriages in the same way that they would do so under the Marriage (Same Sex Couples) Act 2013 for England and Wales which received Royal Assent in July last year.

Consultation on the future of civil partnerships

The Government has launched a consultation on the future of civil partnerships in England and Wales.  This is the full public consultation required by section 15 the Marriage (Same Sex Couples) Act 2013. Full details can be found online at https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/consultation-on-the-future-of-civil-partnership-in-england-and-wales and the closing date for responses is 17 April.
Back to the top
All Party Parliamentary Group on RE

The second of three oral evidence sessions for the Inquiry into the contribution of Religious Education to good community relations took place at the Palace of Westminster on 27 January.  The minutes of this event will be available on the website shortly, along with the minutes for the first session which took place in December.  Led by Dr Joyce Miller, the Inquiry enables MPs to hear oral evidence from people with expertise in the field, supplemented by written evidence, and the outcome will be a short publication of good practice recommendations.  The third session will take place at Westminster on 24 February from 5.00pm to 7.00pm. For further information, email appg@religiouseducationcouncil.org.uk.
Back to the top
PROJECTS

Women in focus
A  number of events recently have seen a focus on women in faith and inter faith contexts. For example, the City Sikhs Network (http://www.citysikhs.org.uk) in partnership with St Paul’s Cathedral, hosted an event at the Cathedral earlier this month entitled ‘Women in Faith’, which highlighted the role that women play in various religions, contemporary issues affecting women in their respective faiths and personal challenges that female faith leaders have encountered whilst practising and preaching their beliefs.  
Interfaith Scotland (www.interfaithscotland.org) is holding a women’s inter faith dialogue event on 6 March. This is the latest event in a series stretching across many years. Local inter faith bodies are also bringing women together. Redbridge Faith Forum has been running a two year series of workshops to enable women of all ages and from different faith backgrounds to meet together and discuss topics that matter to them.  Further information from faith.forum@redbridge.gov.uk.  Horsham Interfaith Forum (www.horsham-interfaith.org.uk) is organising a multi-faith panel on 22 February on this topic.   Hounslow Friends of Faith (www.hounslowfriendsoffaith.org) holds women’s discussion groups, the next of which is on 26 February and West Wilts Multi Faith Forum is holding a women’s lunch on 19 March.  Further information in the Diary Dates section later in the e-bulletin.

There are also such initiatives as the annual joint prayer event for Christian and  Muslim women linked with the Roman Catholic Diocese of Hexham and Newcastle, http://www.rcdhn.org.uk/interfaith/jesmond13.php  and Luton Council of Faiths’ events with women’s organisation Ghar se Ghar.  
A number of inter faith organisations and projects are focused on the participation of women in inter faith dialogue and activities. Here are just a few from different nations and regions:
The Women’s Interfaith Network will be marking its tenth anniversary with an art exhibition at the Oxo Tower in London.  The exhibition, which runs from 25 to 30 March, is entitled ‘The Spirit of Womanhood’ and is described as an opportunity for emerging artists to showcase their work alongside established artists, including works which have been produced specifically for the exhibition in a celebration of creative enterprise and artistic talent.  For more information about the exhibition, contact the Curator, Rosalind Parker, at win.exhibition@gmail.com.  For further information about WIN, contact marion@wominet.org.uk or visit www.wominet.org.uk.

Religions for Peace has a Global Women’s Network  http://www.religionsforpeaceinternational.org/who-we-are/global-women-faith-network ; there is  a European Women of Faith Network http://www.rfpwomenoffaith.eu/ ;  and Religions for Peace UK is exploring development of a UK Women’s Network  http://www.religionsforpeace.org.uk/about/global-women-of-faith-network/  
Further details from rknijjar@hotmail.com
The Christian Muslim Forum has an ongoing programme of work focusing on women: http://www.christianmuslimforum.org/women/  

Edinburgh Women’s Interfaith Group is “a safe, organic, open and informal group, welcoming women of all faiths and none”.  Further information is online at (http://www.edinwig.org.uk/EWIG/Welcome.html.  

The St Albans Interfaith Women’s Group has been running for several years.  For further information, contact Ann Scorer at ann@masonscorer.plus.com.

The Women in Faith Group on Merseyside enables “women to share and learn about different faith traditions, stories, festivals and celebrations throughout the year.”  For further information, contact Irene Hall at Halliml@aol.com.

A Muslim Christian Women’s Network was launched in Leicester last year as part of the Christian Muslim Forum.   For further information, contact Bonnie Evans-Hills at bonnie.evans-hill@hotmail.co.uk   A  dialogue and friendship group for women of these faiths has been running in Leicester since 2002. 
Building Bridges Burnley has a project entitled ‘Share Food Share Faith’ which is a series of events for women only.  For further information, contact bbburnley@gmail.com.

A Women’s Peace Group, with an inter faith dimension, has met for many years in Birmingham. Further information from: patriciaearle@blueyonder.co.uk
Back to the top
Council of Christians and Jews Student Presidents
A  national initiative has been launched by the Council of Christians and Jews (CCJ)  to create a network of CCJ Student Presidents. It is hoped that this will help establish inter faith bodies at a student level, ‘foster a value’ for the bilateral Jewish-Christian relationship and mutual respect of people of all faiths. The launch took place at Durham University at an inter faith event organised by CCJ, Durham’s Jewish Society, the Durham University Ecumenical Christian Council, and the Fayre Share Foundation. Speakers were the Most Revd and Rt Hon John Sentamu, the Archbishop of York and Chief Rabbi Ephraim Mirvis, who issued a call to students across the UK to participate in inter faith activity.  

Students participating in the scheme will work with the wider organisation to facilitate regular opportunities for students of different faiths to meet, campaign for religious tolerance and ‘promote religious intelligence’ within the wider campus community. Students from across the country are invited to join the initiative and implement the programme in their own campus.  As CCJSPs, students will be invited to CCJ inter faith events involving key figures in the Christian and Jewish Communities. Other activities and support will include:

· An annual national conference in the UK for CCJ Campus members

· An interactive website, PORTICO, set up by CCJ for its campus members and used as a conduit for information and opinion exchange

· Access to the CCJSP project manager who will offer advice, help, ideas and co-ordinate the work of the campus groups, as well as organise national and regional events and manage the PORTICO site

Each year a one-term scholarship will be offered to one CCJSP to study inter faith relations

Further information from patrick.morrow@ccj.org.uk
Back to the top
Cornwall Inter Faith Centre

Cornwall Faith Forum continues to fundraise for its new Inter Faith Centre at Penmount.  Information about the Centre can be found online at http://dorkemmyn.org.uk/the-building/. They are seeking donations, looking for volunteers to research possible donors and also inviting individuals and groups to make earth bricks for the new Centre.   Brick making days will take place on Sundays and Mondays during Summer 2014.  For information on donation and research contact Andrew Yates at srotruro@btinternet.com and for information on brick making contact mat@build-art.co.uk.

 Back to the top
University of Gloucestershire Faith Space

On 5 February the University of Gloucestershire unveiled its new Faith Space.  This Space includes a prayer space for quiet reflection or prayer specific to a particular religion; a new Chaplaincy office where confidential conversations can take place; and a welcoming social space for hospitality so that diverse communities can come together over tea, coffee and a chat.   A new stained glass window in the Faith Space has been created using stained glass from the original chapel on the site that has been stored for more than 20 years.  It is anticipated that a range of regular events will take place in the Faith Space including Christian discussion groups, Buddhist meditation, inter faith discussions and a Friday International Café.   For further information, contact Bobbie Dibden, Communications Support Officer on 01242 714522 or at bdibden@glos.ac.uk.

Back to the top
Faiths in Harmony

The Multi-Faith Centre at the University of Derby is looking to start a group called ‘Faiths in Harmony’ which will bring people from different faiths to sing together.   The group will sing about faith in a wide variety of styles to varied audiences, including in places of worship.   They are specifically seeking an experienced choir leader, instrumentalists and singers.  There will be no auditions.

Anyone interested in hearing more should go to the Centre in Kedleston Road at 7.30pm on Monday 24 February or should email mfc@derby.ac.uk.

Back to the top
Sacred Music inter faith radio station
A new inter faith radio station has been launched called Sacred Music Radio.   The station broadcasts 24 hours a day and includes playlists of music from different faiths as well as sacred music “tied with no particular religion”.  The ethos of the station is that “sacred music is beautiful no matter which religions [pieces] are traditionally associated with”.  To find out more, visit www.sacredmusicradio.org.

Back to the top
Hounslow Inter Faith Knitting Group
Hounslow Friends of Faith is now running an informal inter faith knitting group on a Saturday morning once a month, in conjunction with a local church.   The group is open to all and meets from 10.30am to 12.30pm at St Mary’s Church in Twickenham.  The group is currently knitting squares for blankets for charities in Romania.   The next meeting is 15 February.   For further details of the knitting group, contact Barbara on 020 8892 1731.
Back to the top
FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES

Together in Service Fund
The Together in Service Fund, a programme supported by the Department for Communities and Local Government and administered by FaithAction, was launched in November.  It will be making available up to £160,000 over two years in small grants of £2,000 or £5,000 to facilitate new multi faith social action at the local level.   Grants will be available on a 1:1 match-funding basis to ‘constituted bodies’.  
The closing date for the next round of applications is 5.00pm on Monday 26 May. Further details about funding, including eligibility, how to apply, and the full schedule of closing dates can be found at http://www.togetherinservice.net/funding/.

Regional Accelerator Briefings are being held around the country to assist with project applications.  The next events are being held in Manchester on 23 April and in Bristol on 20 May.   More details online at http://www.togetherinservice.net/latest/category/events/.

Back to the top
Church Urban Fund Mustard Seed programme

The Mustard Seed Grant programme run by the Church Urban Fund aims to provide grants of up to £5,000 to enable churches and faith-based organisations to engage in social action, by supporting them to initiate or develop community work.   Details on criteria for grants and how to apply can be found online at http://www.cuf.org.uk/how-apply.
Back to the top
Funding Central website
Funding Central - http://www.fundingcentral.org.uk/default.aspx - is a free website for charities, voluntary organisations and social enterprises that provides access to thousands of funding and finance opportunities, together with tools and resources supporting organisations to develop sustainable income strategies appropriate to their needs.  
Funding Central is managed by the National Council for Voluntary Organisations, in partnership with Idox Information Solutions Ltd, and funded by the Government’s Office for Civil Society.
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Comic Relief Stronger Communities grants

Comic Relief’s grants programme now has five themes, one of which is ‘Stronger Communities’.   Grants for the Stronger Communities theme are managed by Local Community Foundations and range in size from £1,000 to £10,000 per year.  Priority is given to small, locally-based groups or organisations in areas of disadvantage that have a clear understanding of the needs of their community and are undertaking actions as a means of addressing these needs.   Anyone wishing to apply for a Local Communities grant should contact their local community foundation.   Further details can be found online at http://ukcommunityfoundations.org/programmes/comic_relief/.
Back to the top
Big Lottery Fund

The Big Lottery Fund give grants from £300 to over £500,000 to organisations ranging from small local groups to major national charities.  Information about their various grant schemes can be found at   http://www.biglotteryfund.org.uk/Home/Funding/Funding%20finder.
Back to the top
RESOURCES AND TRAINING

Youth On Religion report

New research findings from the Youth On Religion (YOR) study, funded by the Arts and Humanities Research Council and the Economic and Social Research Council’s Religion and Society programme, were published in January.   These are based on a survey of more than 10,000 13 to 17-year-olds and interviews with around 160 17 to 18-year-olds.  The research was carried out in three multi-faith locations – the London boroughs of Hillingdon and Newham, and Bradford in Yorkshire. Participants came from a range of faith backgrounds and included Christians, Muslims, Sikhs, Hindus and those with no specific faith. Some key findings:
· 6th-formers have a high level of respect and tolerance for peers from different backgrounds.

· Students stress how multi-faith schooling, providing opportunities to get to know other pupils with a range of faith values, is good preparation for later life, including going to university. Mixing at school or college also encourages an interest in diversity and helps to reduce prejudice.

· Although the majority of young people taking part in the research attended multi-faith schools, they were not especially confident in their knowledge and understanding of different faith groups. 

· More than three-quarters said that RE lessons were a key source of information on different religions and their traditions. Around 46 per cent said assemblies at school or college were also important, and some 35 per cent said that festivals were also significant.

· Teaching everybody together, and providing a prayer room where everybody felt welcome, were also advocated to enhance shared experiences.

· Promoting understanding and tolerance seemed high on the agenda for most young people in the YOR study.

For further information, contact Professor Nicola Madge at the Centre for Child and Youth Research at Brunel University at nicola.madge@brunel.ac.uk or visit http://www.sec-ed.co.uk/news/study-reveals-teens-views-on-faith-and-re. 

Back to the top
Multifaith Spaces project exhibition materials for loan
The project Multifaith Spaces: Symptoms and Agents of Religious and Social Change has recently drawn to a close. A number of outputs are currently in preparation, and the website www.multi-faith-spaces.org is still available to view. The project has a multifaith spaces exhibition which has recently completed touring (see link for pictures). The two versions of the exhibition are currently stored at the University of Manchester, and the project team in interested to loan them permanently, free of charge, to any organisation who is able to arrange for their collection. Contact mfs@manchester.ac.uk for further details.

Back to the top
Cambridge Inter-faith Programme Summer School

Each summer the Cambridge Inter-faith Programme brings together an international group from Islamic, Christian and Jewish backgrounds for three weeks of inter-faith and cross-cultural encounter and to resource practical peacemaking and conflict-transformation efforts.   Applications are now being accepted for this year’s Summer School which takes place at the University of Cambridge from 30 July to 15 August.

The bedrock of the programme is the practice of inter-faith Scriptural Reasoning (SR), in which students receive intensive training.  They are offered a series of lectures delivered by specialist academics and peacemakers; and they are facilitated in a process of teaching one another about aspects of their traditions. Most importantly, students have the opportunity to get to know, and learn from, their fellow participants.   For further information and an application form, visit http://www.interfaith.cam.ac.uk/en/education/summerschool.  A film about the Summer School can be seen online at http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x6P5iwWlCkU.  
Applications are due by 28 February.
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Faith in Maintenance course

The Society for the Protection of Ancient Buildings is offering ‘Faith in Maintenance’ courses to hosts at a reduced cost until the end of 2015.   These one-day courses are for those who care for historic places of worship, regardless of faith or denomination.   Anyone interested in holding a ‘Faith in Maintenance’ course, can obtain further information from Lucy at lucyj@spab.org.uk or on 020 7377 1644 (option 7).   Further information is available online at www.spabfim.org.uk.
Back to the top
Training for Big Lunchers

Big Lunch Extras is a free three-year support programme run by the Eden Project.  The programme is for 900 individuals across the UK wishing to start a community initiative or to take existing projects to the next level.   

To begin with participants will all take part in a residential ‘camp’ at Eden in Cornwall for an immersive weekend to get inspiration, practical skills and the confidence to make real, positive changes in their community.  They will also get the opportunity to attend regional events in their area.  The events always include a range of practical activities, facilitated sessions and networking opportunities which help participants to increase their knowledge of a certain area (for example, funding or social media), offer practical ideas to engage people in the community (such as outdoor play or community art), and give the chance to talk to fellow participants from around the UK.
For further details, including information on how to apply, visit http://www.biglunchextras.com/. 

Back to the top
JOBS AND VOLUNTEERING

Training Manager at 3FF

3FF offers a range of training opportunities for professionals, and delivers several partnership programmes with UK-based and international organisations. It is looking for an experienced and energetic training Manager to lead the design, delivery and development of these, generating income and networks for 3FF while working towards 3FF’s organisational aims. Salary £28-£30K. Location, London. Further details are available at: http://www.3ff.org.uk/jobs/training-manager.php  Closing Date: 9am on Monday 3rd March but applications may close before this date.  CVs will not be accepted.
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Building Bridges Pendle – Reaching Communities Project

Building Bridges Pendle is recruiting for three posts for its Big Lottery Fund – Reaching Communities Project: a Project Manager (22.5 hrs per week); a Project Development Officer (30 hrs per week); and a Project Officer (22.5 hrs per week).

All posts are fixed term until the end of March 2017.  The closing date for applications is 21 February.  Application packs can be downloaded from http://www.buildingbridgespendle.org.uk/.  For further information, contact office@buildingbridgespendle.org.uk.

Back to the top
Together in Service volunteers

The national Together in Service programme has begun a new feature which aims to enable people to learn about volunteering opportunities in their area.    Anyone interested in learning about volunteering projects can find more information at www.togetherinservice.net/fellowship.
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Bristol Civil Justice Centre – Multi faith support volunteers

Bristol’s Civil Justice Centre has started a new initiative to provide multi faith support to all those who pass through the doors of the Centre.   It is currently looking for volunteers to provide ‘support, space and sign posting’ for the initiative.   Anyone interested in volunteering can contact Sarah Pullin at sarahapullin@btinternet.com or visit http://www.bristolnetworks.org.uk/Articles/391259/Home/Connections/Volunteer_Opportunities/Multi_Faith_Support.aspx.
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Interfaith Scotland – Young volunteers

Interfaith Scotland will be hosting three 'Interfaith Days' in February for S6 pupils at Trinity High School in Cambuslang, St Modan's High School in Stirling and Oban High School. These events would not be possible without the valued assistance of a team of young volunteers who come and speak in each school about what their faith means to them. If you would be interested in being a volunteer on this programme please contact Frances Hume at frances@interfaithscotland.org.

Back to the top
Three Faiths Forum - Interns
The Three Faiths Forum is now recruiting for interns to start in April.  Interns work alongside the dedicated staff members at the London offices on one of their many teams and projects. Interns play an active role in the organisation and are given the opportunity to become involved in all aspects of the work, from organising workshops and events, facilitating the arts activities, to helping run the leadership programme.

For further information on the different roles available and how to apply, visit http://www.3ff.org.uk/internships/apply.php.

Back to the top
Inter Faith Network volunteering
The Inter Faith Network has volunteering opportunities from time to time. These vary from helping with such tasks as mailings and organising the resources library, through to work on the website and supporting such projects as national Inter Faith Week.  We are always interested to hear from people with enthusiasm for developing inter faith understanding and cooperation, commitment to the goals of IFN, a positive and diplomatic approach and such skills as:

· good written and verbal communication 

· attention to detail 

· IT skills 

· event organising

If you are interested in volunteering and would like to know more, please email us at ifnet@interfaith.org.uk or ring 020 7730 0410.
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CALLS FOR INFORMATION, COMPETITIONS AND TENDERS

2013 Inter Faith Week feedback
The IFN office is still keen to hear how your 2013 Inter Faith Week event or events went and to be emailed any photographs which you think might be good to include on the website or in future materials about the Week.  If you have time, we would be very pleased if you would draw on your experience to help us continue to develop the Week to help increase opportunities for inter faith learning and cooperation, including between those of religious and non-religious beliefs.    A short evaluation form can be found on the Inter Faith Week website at http://www.interfaithweek.org/ or you can simply send an email to Interfaithweek@interfaith.org.uk with your reflections on its questions which are:

a) We think our event was a successful Inter Faith Week event because:

b) What surprised us most about the event was:

c) On reflection, we would have done the following things differently:

d) We evaluated our event and did so in the following way(s):

e) We have the following tips for other Inter Faith Week event organisers:

f) If possible, we would like to see the following additions to the Inter Faith Week website next year:

g) Any other thoughts.

Back to the top
National Diversity Awards
Applications are now open for the National Diversity Awards, which are a celebration of outstanding achievements of positive role models, entrepreneurs and community organisations from across the UK.  
The Awards for community organisations and positive role models both include ‘Race, Religion and Faith’ as one of the five categories.

Nominations for all Awards close on 18 July.  For further information, visit www.nationaldiversityawards.co.uk.

Back to the top
NATRE’s ‘Art in Heaven’ Competition

The National Association of Teachers of Religious Education (NATRE) is holding its 11th Annual ‘Art in Heaven’ competition for school pupils aged 4 to 19 years.

Entries can be created using drawing, painting, art, video, sculpture or other media and there are five themes from which to choose: ‘Worship’, ‘Spiritual Journey’, ‘God: Who are you?’, ‘The Golden Rule’ and ‘Heaven Life after Life?’. 
There is full, detailed guidance available online at http://www.natre.org.uk/spiritedarts/2014.php.  Submission of entries, to be considered for an award, must arrive at NATRE on or before 31 July.   
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World Interfaith Harmony Week prize

All events that took place to mark World Interfaith Harmony Week earlier this month can be considered for one of three prizes.  In order to enter the competition, participations should ensure that their event is registered online at http://worldinterfaithharmonyweek.com/submit-an-event/ and then submit post-event materials such as photos, press clippings, reports, testimonials and videos.   All material must be submitted by 7 March and the prize-giving ceremony will be held in April.   For further information, visit http://worldinterfaithharmonyweek.com/world-interfaith-harmony-week-prize/.
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SPECIAL WEEKS/DAYS

Fairtrade Fortnight – 24 February to 9 March
Fairtrade is about better prices, decent working conditions, local sustainability and fair terms of trade for farmers and workers in the developing world.  The Fairtrade Foundation’s vision is of a world in which justice and sustainable development are at the heart of trade structures and practices so that everyone, through their work, can maintain a decent and dignified livelihood and develop their full potential. Information on Fairtrade Fortnight can be found at http://www.fairtrade.org.uk/.

The Resources section at http://www.fairtrade.org.uk/resources/default.aspx  has publications including a Churches Action Guide, Islam and Fairtrade and the Jewish Action Guide. 
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Climate Week – 3 to 9 March
Among the national bodies supporting the Week are many faith and inter faith organisations.  Organisers are encouraging faith communities to use Climate Week as an opportunity to focus during study groups, discussion events and sermons on the religious basis for environmental care and to use events, exhibitions and coffee mornings to highlight ways faiths are taking steps to help prevent climate change. For more information on Climate Week including this year’s Climate Week Challenge, visit www.climateweek.com. 
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Islam Awareness Week – 17 to 23 March
The theme for the 2014 Week is ‘Charity Begins at Home’.

Further information about Islam Awareness Week can be found online at http://www.iaw.org.uk/pages/page.php?id=home.  

[Note: the dates for Islam Awareness Week have been changed since the December 2013 issue of the IFN e-bulletin.]
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DIARY DATES

Horsham Interfaith Forum is organising a Multi-faith Panel on Saturday 22 February on the ‘Role of Women’.  The Panel will start at 1.00pm at St Leonard’s Church, Cambridge Road, Horsham RH13 5ED.  For further information, visit www.horsham-interfaith.org.uk.

Bath Interfaith Group is holding its AGM on Monday 24 February at 7.30pm.   The meeting will be held at the First Church of Christ Scientist, Claverton Street, Widcombe, Bath BA2 4LE.  For further information contact Jane O’Hara at janefohara@blueyonder.co.uk.

As part of its "Exploring Our Faiths Together" series of meetings the Northern Ireland Inter-Faith Forum has been invited to the Indian Community Centre and Hindu Temple in Belfast on  23 February at 2pm for the hawan ceremony and prayers followed by a tour of the Centre and a talk on Hinduism. The visit will finish with dinner in the Centre at 4:30pm. Email ni.interfaith@gmail.comThis email address is being protected from spambots. You need JavaScript enabled to view it. [image: image1.png]


 or phone/text Norman Richardson at 07711 762571 to enquire about attending..

SOAS Interfaith Music Festival is taking place on Monday 24 February.   The Festival runs from 11.00am to 9.00pm in the Brunei Gallery at SOAS on Thornhaugh Street, London WC1H 0XG.  There will be performances from different faith groups throughout the day.  For further information, contact Anja at interfaith@soas.ac.uk or visit https://www.facebook.com/events/240659946081321/. 
Bedford Council of Faiths is holding its Annual General Meeting on Monday 24 February at 7.00pm.  The meeting will be held at First Church of Christ Scientist, 84 Kimbolton Road, Bedford MK40 2PD.   Although only members are entitled to vote, non-members are welcome to attend.  For further information, contact Judith Slaymaker at bcof@bcof.org.uk or the Revd Cass Howes on 07920 849742.
Cheltenham Interfaith is holding its next meeting on Tuesday 25 February at 7.30pm.  The talk for this month’s meeting is entitled ‘Abdul Baha – ambassador to humanity!’ and will be given by Adam Thorne, a retired teacher who works developing archival resources for the Baha’i Faith.  The event will take place at Friends Meeting House, Warwick Place, Cheltenham GL52 2NP.   For further information, visit www.cheltenhaminterfaith.org.uk.

Salford Interfaith Network is holding its AGM on Wednesday 26 February from 5pm to 8pm.   The theme of the evening is ‘We Remember: Historical inter faith links in the year of remembrance of World War I’.   It takes place in the Humphrey Booth Lecture Theatre, Mayo Clinic, Salford Royal Hospital (formerly Hope Hospital), Stott Lane, Salford M6 8HD.  For further information, contact sin.salfordinterfaith@gmail.com.

Hounslow Friends of Faith is holding its next Women’s Discussion Group on Wednesday 26 February from 7.15pm to 9.00pm.  The Group offers discussion, support and friendship.  The meeting will take place at Hounslow Community Centre, Montague Road, Hounslow TW3 1JY.   For further information, visit www.hounslowfriendsoffaith.org.

Leicestershire Inter Faith Forum is holding its next meeting on Monday 3 March at County Hall, Glenfield, Leicester LE3 8RA. The theme of the event is ‘Tackling Extremism in the UK’ and it will be chaired by Suleman Nagdi.  The meeting starts at 6.00pm with a light buffet, with the Forum meeting starting at 6.30pm.  Anyone interested in attending should contact Julian Harrison at julian.harrison@leics.gov.uk or on 0116 305 7018 before 26 February.

York Interfaith Group is holding a meeting on Wednesday 5 March at 7.30pm at the Denham Room, Priory Street Centre, 15 Priory Street, York YO1 6ET.   The speaker at the meeting will be Gen Thekchen, a Resident Teacher at the Madhyamaka Centre, who will be speaking on ‘Modern Buddhism: A Path to Compassion and Wisdom’.   For further information, contact Mark Cosens on 07796 095152 or at loscosens@yahoo.co.uk.
Interfaith Scotland is holding a women’s inter faith dialogue event on Thursday 6 March from 2.00pm to 4.00pm.  The event will explore ‘Values and Visions for Scotland’ and will take place at the University of Aberdeen Chaplaincy Centre.  The event is open to women only.  For more details and to register interest in attending, contact Frances Hume at frances@interfaithscotland.org.

Interfaith MIK (Milton Keynes) holds its meetings on the first Thursday of each month.  The next meeting takes place on Thursday 6 March from 7.30pm to 9.30pm.   Further details will be available online at www.interfaithmk.org.uk.

The Avon Branch of the Council of Christians and Jews will hold its next meeting on Monday 10 March at 7.30pm.   The meeting will be looking at Scriptural Reasoning, an established method for facilitating discussion.  Texts will be distributed and more information about the method can be found at http://www.scripturalreasoning.org/.  For information and to join, contact Valerie Emmott at emmottsolutions@aol.com.

The London Interfaith Centre is holding three Sunday evening talks on the theme of ‘Spirituality and Religion in the 21st Century.  The first talk will be given by Mike King on Sunday 9 March on the topic of ‘Film and Spirituality in the 21st Century.  All talks take place from 6.00pm to 7.30pm at the London Inter Faith Centre, 125 Salusbury Road, London NW6 6RG.   Entrance is free but there is a small suggested donation.  Light refreshments are available.  Further details can be found online at www.londoninterfaith.org.uk.

The second event in the ‘Faith in the Public Realm’ series being organised by the Faiths and Civil Society Unit at Goldsmiths, University of London will take place on Wednesday 12 March.  Warwick Hawkins, Head of Faith Communities Engagement, Department for Communities and Local Government, will be speaking on ‘How do governments do God?’.  The event will take place from 5.00pm to 7.00pm in room 137, Richard Hoggart Building, Goldsmiths College, Lewisham Way, London, SE14 6NW.  To book a place, email stacsresearch@gold.ac.uk or, for more information and a list of all events in the series, visit www.gold.ac.uk/faithsunit.
The second event in the 2014 Westminster Faith Debates series funded by the Arts and Humanities Research Council and Economic and Social Research Council and Lancaster University will take place on Wednesday 12 March.  The title will be ‘Are attempts to promote worldwide religious freedom naïve or necessary?' and the panel will include the Rt Hon Alistair Burt MP, Baroness Elizabeth Berridge, Prof JØrgen Nielsen and Prof Elizabeth Shakman Hurd.  The debate will be held at RUSI, 61 Whitehall, London, SW1A 2ET between 5.30pm and 7pm and will be followed by a drinks reception.  For further information and a full list of all events in the series, visit http://faithdebates.org.uk/.

Cheltenham Interfaith is holding its AGM on Monday 17 March at 7.00pm.  The meeting will be followed at 7.30pm by a talk, the speaker for which will be confirmed in due course.   The event will take place at Friends Meeting House, Warwick Place, Cheltenham GL52 2NP.   For further information, visit www.cheltenhaminterfaith.org.uk.

West Wilts Multi Faith Forum is holding a women-only lunch on Wednesday 19 March.   A short talk will start at 12 noon to be followed by food.  Participants are invited to bring a small vegetarian dish to share or to make a small donation.   The lunch will be held at the United Church, Church Street, Trowbridge, BA14 8DY.   For more information, contact Glenys Henriette on 07855 406130 or see http://wwmff.org.uk/contacts.

Swindon Interfaith Group is holdings its AGM on Wednesday 26 March at 7.30pm.  A talk will be given on ‘Mindfulness’ by Buddhist John Preston.   The AGM will be held at the Pilgrim Centre, Regents Circus, Swindon, Wiltshire SN1 1PX.  For further information, contact the Secretary, Stephen Aftelak, at stephenaftelak@ntlworld.com.

Faithnetsouthwest will be holding its final event on Thursday 27 March at Taunton Central Library, Paul Street, Taunton TA1 3XZ.  The event, entitled ‘Leaving a Legacy’, will highlight the forum’s work and discuss how the profile of faith groups’ work in the community can be maintained in the future.  The event will take place from 12.30pm to 4.30pm and the guest speaker will be Stephen Timms MP, Chair of the All Party Parliamentary Group on Faith and Society.  For more information, or to book, contact Alistair Beattie on 0117 304 2298 or at alistair@faithnetsouthwest.org.uk.

De Montford University is holding this year’s Provost Derek Hole Keynote Lecture on Thursday 27 March on the theme of ‘Faith in the City’.  The lecture will be given by the Dean of Leicester, the Very Revd David Monteith, and will start at 6pm in the Hugh Aston Building.   Tea and coffee will be available from 5.30pm.   Anyone interesting in attending should contact the Events Office on 0116 250 6031 or at eventsoffice@dmu.ac.uk before 20 March.
Horsham Interfaith Forum is holding its AGM on Saturday 29 March at 1.00pm.  The afternoon will also include discussion on the future of the Forum.   The meeting will be held at the Unitarian Church, Worthing Road, Horsham RH12 1AN.

The Multi-Faith Centre at the University of Derby is holding an evening of music from different faith communities on Tuesday 8 April at 7.00pm.  The event will be held at the Centre in Kedleston Road, Derby DE22 1GB and light refreshments will be served.  For further information, contact mfc@derby.ac.uk.

The University of Chester is holding a two-day conference from Tuesday 8 to Wednesday 9 April on ‘Philosophy, Religion and Public Policy’.  The conference is part of the Arts and Humanities Research Council Philosophy and Religious Practices Research Network and speakers will include Clayton Crockett of the University of Central Arkansas, Adam Dinham of Goldsmiths College in London and Elaine Graham of the University of Chester.  For further information, contact Carly McEvoy at c.mcevoy@chester.ac.uk or on 01244 511031.
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For more information on events and projects in Northern Ireland, Scotland and Wales see:
Northern Ireland Inter-Faith Forum:  www.niinterfaithforum.org
Interfaith Scotland:  www.interfaithscotland.org
Inter-faith Council for Wales:  www.interfaithwales.org
If you have items which you would like considered for inclusion in the next     e-bulletin please email these to ifnet@interfaith.org.uk by 24 March with  ‘e-bulletin’ in the subject line.  Submissions may be edited for length or style.

Disclaimer:

Information in this bulletin has been sourced and compiled with care.  IFN does not take responsibility for accuracy of information supplied by external organisations and inclusion of items within this e-bulletin does not imply endorsement or validation by IFN of the events, publications or the bodies which have produced these. 

Inter Faith Network for the UK, 2 Grosvenor Gardens London SW1W 0DH
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